
Central Tilba PS 
Newsletter  
Issue No. 39 
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Many hands 
make light work! 
On Wednesday 

the 2/3/4/5 classes 
had a working bee 

to spread the 
mulch under the 
play equipment. 

They were 
rewarded for their 
efforts with a tasty 
lunch prepared by 

Year 6 and the 
Kitchen Garden 

team. 

 

Najanuga classroom 
becomes a theatre! On 
Thursday Narooma High 
School Year 9 Drama 
students, with their teacher 
Mr Rob Rogers, presented 
their original production “I 
Wanna Be”. We all enjoyed 
it and we thank them for 
bringing a live performance 
to our school. It was also a 
great opportunity for our 
Year 6 students to see first-
hand what fun they can 
have at High School. 

I would like to cordially invite all parents and students to attend our annual 
Presentation Night on Tuesday 18th December at the Tilba Big Hall 
commencing at 6pm. All students will be receiving an acknowledgment of their 
educational achievements for 2018 and will be expected to wear school uniform. 
Let us entertain you as we perform some musical items and farewell our Year 6 
students. 

The last day for students is Wednesday 19th December. The children can wear 
mufti as we will be having a disco, watching a movie with popcorn (there will be two 
to choose from), having a yummy lunch (thank-you P&C and Kitchen Garden!) and 
there may even be a special visitor arriving at the end of the day (thank-you VRA!). 

Our PBL Focus This Week Is: Safety on the Equipment 

I look forward to seeing families at our final assembly for 2018, on Friday at 2:30 in 
the Najanuga classroom. The students have been organising and rehearsing their 
Talent Quest items and are very much looking forward to performing for you. 

Tania Hextell (Relieving Principal)  

Term 4 
Calendar 

 
Monday 10th December 
4/5/6 Robotics at NHS 
 
Wednesday 12th December 
Pakistan Day 
 
Friday 14th December 
LAST Lunch Orders  
 
P and C Meeting 1.00pm 
 
 

K-3 Assembly and Talent 
Show at 2.30pm 
 
Reports Home 
 
Tuesday 18th December 
Presentation Night 6PM 
 
Wednesday 19th December 
Last day for students. 
Disco, kitchen garden 
lunch, movie- FUN! 
 
TERM 1 2019 
 
Wednesday 30th January 
2019 
Student’s 
First day back for 2019 
 
Thursday 31st January 
Kindergarten commence 
– go home at 2pm  
 
Friday 1st February 
Kindergarten go home at 
2pm 
 

 
Contact Us Anytime 
Central Tilba Public School 
 

89 Corkhill Drive 
 

Phone 
02 4473 7210 
 

Email 
centrtilba-
p.admin@det.nsw.edu.au 
 

Website 
https://centrtilba-
p.school.nsw.edu.au/ 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

  

            Bob     is 

RESPECTFUL, CARING and SAFE. 

He is adventurous, he learns fast 
and he smiles a lot. He is friendly, 
he cares for nature and he has 
fitted in quickly even though he’s 
been away for so long.  

We had such sensible and well 
behaved children on our last Kinder 
Transition day. It was lovely that 
our new families stayed and joined 
us for lunch, made fresh from the 
garden by the older children.  

School starts for Kindergarten 
children on Thursday 31st January, 
2019. (Home early for first 
Thursday and Friday, 2pm pick up.) 

Tilba Talent Quest 2

018 

2018 
 

Will you be part of the  

Tilba Talent Quest 
2018 ? 

 

    Zac     is 

RESPECTFUL, CARING and SAFE. 

He is a nice guy who listens in class 
and cares for nature. He is a good 
listener who only speaks at the 
right time. He is super friendly and 
helpful.  

TILBA TALENT QUEST 

The P and C had the great idea of 
a Talent Quest to mark the final 
assembly for the year.  Get your 
act ready for this big event! 

All students welcome to perform, 
individually or as a group.  

Grab an application form from 
the office or outside the 
Najanuga classroom.  

Complete the form and return to 
Ms Munn.  

 

Name/s: 

Name of act: 

Brief explanation of act: 

How long does your act last?  

What equipment is needed? 

 

Auditions have begun ! 

Talent Quest part of Friday 14th 
assembly in the Najanuga 
classroom.  
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P and C News  
Hello Everyone, 
 

I hope you are all well and looking forward to the coming Christmas break. I would like to invite 
you all to the next P&C meeting on Friday 14th of December. 
 

It will be the last meeting for the year and will be a great opportunity to catch up for a final 
gathering and discuss all we have achieved this year as a school community and to make plans for 
our exciting Tilba Festival fundraiser next year. This is going to be our major fundraiser for the 
year so if we plan and raise stacks of money, there will not be as many fundraising obligations for 
the rest of the year.  
 

It will also be a good opportunity to sit down and meet with our new relieving Principal Mrs 
Hextell. The meeting begins at 1pm followed by the Tilba Talent Quest in Najanuga Classroom at 
2.30pm, this will be a wonderful and entertaining assembly. 
 

Hope to see you there. 
 
Thanks,  Megan 
 



 

 

 

  

Tilba District P and C 
 Merchandise order form 2018 

Name  

Item Price each Quantity Colour Subtotal 

Tea towels $10.00  Navy  

Bags $6.00  Green/Blue/Black  

Cookbooks $8.00    

  Cards  $2.00 each 
 $10.00 pack 6 

   

EFT :    Tilba P and C   BSB 062 652      ACC 0090 0089 
Total $ 

Sample cards from   
Central Tilba Public School  
children’s artwork. 
 

Card size 145 x 110mm 
Blank inside.  



 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Us testing out our 
towers that we built 
out of skewers. 



  s 

 

  

In science we 
made circuits 
and switches  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tower Building 
 

This week on Friday and Thursday, we did a stem activity. We 
built a tower. Our idea was for our towers to hold a 1kg weight.  

 
1st was Luke, Kai and Jake holding 4.75kg. 

2nd was Noah, Isiah, Joey, and Jack holding 2.2kg. 

3rd was Elias, Harry and Riley2.1kg.  

 

 

 

 

 



 

Circuits And Switches 
 

This year in term 3/4, we were working on science project called circuit and 
switches. In this lesson, we learnt how to make a circuit and how to use and 
make a switch.  
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Humble beginnings... 

And 

Jody made a streetlight. 

This is Joey’s and 
Felix’s truck. 

Noah and Harry made 
a crane. 

Milo 
and 
Riley p 
made 
a 
house. 

Annabel and Cerys 
created a beach van. 



  

 

  



SCIENCE 2018 

 
This year in science we built towers. 
Our aim was to make a tower that 
could hold 1kg. The top 3 were… 

 

1st place was awarded to Luke, Kai 
and Jake. It held 4.75 kg. 

2nd place was awarded to Noah, 
Isiah, Joey and Jack. It held 2.2kg. 

3rd was Elias, Harry and riley. It held 
2.1 kg. 
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In science we 
made circuits 
and switches  



Our Tilba 

Towers 

 

The lowest weight 
was 500g. But I think it was still good 
because we only had two days. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The winning tower  

Weight was 4.25kg 

 

! Circuits 
and 

switches!  

 

 

 
 


